CAMCIG Conference Call Monday, June 1, 2009 2:30 - 4:00 p.m.

Recorder: Nina Meechoonuk

Present: Armanda Barone (UCB; chair), Linda Barnhart (UCSD), Rebecca Doherty (CDL), Jim Dooley (UCM), Brad Eden (UCSB), Wanda Jazayeri (UCI), Sara Layne (UCLA), Xiaoli Li (UCD; led this call), Nina Meechoonuk (UCSF), Manuel Urrizola (UCR), Lai-Ying (UCSC)

1. Announcements

- Armanda posted the CalDocs Final Report on the CAMCIG site under "Reports and Other Documentation". She requested to hear back from the five campuses that are participating in the CalDocs harvest that posting the report is OK.
- Lee Leighton, AUL and Director for Technical Services at UCB, is retiring in December.
- UCB has a new Head of Acquisitions who will be starting in July. This is a new position.
- 2. Report on cataloging preservation microforms (Xiaoli, Wanda)
 - The change will affect each campus but mainly UCB and UCR due to their backlog and unprocessed SRLF materials. The next step will be to forward the report to HOTS.
- 3. Next Generation Technical Services Update (Jim, Armanda)
 - The ULs have approved the names for the four teams. The website is up but the layout is still being worked on. A comments section will be added.
- 4. CalDocs PURLS request from HOTS, updates from campuses
 - Jim stated that people on HOTS realized a lot of harvested records had broken URLs. They wanted to know if there was a way to solve this problem.
 - Lai-Ying agreed that archiving is the preferred option but since it cannot be done right away we need to have some sort of maintenance of the BibPURLS but that some staff might not be comfortable doing this.
 - Linda wondered if Holly's email results came from using the old harvesting algorithm.
 - Linda is concerned that if we actually check BibPURLS we might not distribute any CalDocs because the original intention was to do this quickly.
 - Manuel suggested doing the BIBPurl corrections in OCLC so that everyone could benefit.
 - Armanda stated that there is information on the SCP website under "Cataloging Guidelines" on how to fix BibPURLS.
 - ACTION ITEMS: UCI and UCB will review the April and May CalDocs file.
 - We will not provide an official response to HOTS until we have more information.

5. Implementation of the recommended guidelines for processing reprint material sent to the RLF (Xiaoli)

• The report was distributed in February and forwarded by Armanda to HOTS. When do we want to implement these recommendations?

• If campuses are ready, they can begin in July but no later than September.

6. Non-English records and how to clean them up (Xiaoli, Linda)

- Linda stated that UCSD has Non-English records but does not know if there is one dominant language.
- UCD has not searched for Non-English records.
- UCI has not found any either.
- This issue will be put on hold for awhile because everyone is preoccupied with reclamation.

7. Change to recorder assignments

• The current procedure is to go by last name. Everyone agreed that we will change the procedure to alphabetical order by campus acronym. Lisa Rowlinson de Ortiz at UCB will replace Armanda in August so we may start with her.

8. Reclamation Updates and LHRs

- Linda gave an update on LHR training. Margi Mann at OCLC said she was confused because it sounded like we only needed answers and not training.
- We all agreed that a webinar would be the most economical method for training.
- The length and cost of training is still undetermined. It would be preferable if OCLC charged by individual campus and not individual person.
- We also discussed when we wanted to have this training. Brad suggested that perhaps we first need to discuss LHRs internally at a UC level.
- Xiaoli said we should proceed with training.
- Linda said the situation is like the chicken and the egg: to solve the serials problem OCLC says we need to use LHRs and we keep asking them to tell us how to use LHRs.
- Campuses already using LHRs: UCLA, UCD, UCSB (serials only), UCI (in the process of implementation), UCSD is also in the process.
- Nina stated that training is definitely needed but agreed with Brad that there should be more internal discussion on LHRs.
- Linda wants to hear comments on LHRs from the NextGen implementation team.
- Reclamation Updates: UCLA is finished. Their CULA and SRLF symbol have been added to their holdings.
- UCR is working on their file of records which have no OCLC number or multiple numbers.
- UCD sent 36,000 out of 50,000 records to be added as originals to OCLC. A couple of thousand records still require clean up.

Next phone call: July 6, 2009

Recorder: Sara Layne Absent: Xiaoli Li